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MINUTES OF EXECUTIVE CABINET 
 
MEETING DATE Thursday, 22 October 2015 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Councillor Alistair Bradley (Chair) and Councillors 

Beverley Murray, Graham Dunn, Adrian Lowe and 
Paul Walmsley 

 
MEMBER RESPONSIBLE:  Councillors Matthew Lynch and Alistair Morwood 
 
COUNCIL CHAMPIONS:  Councillors Jean Cronshaw and Gordon France 
 
OFFICERS:  Gary Hall (Chief Executive), Jamie Carson (Director of 

Public Protection, Streetscene and Community), 
Chris Moister (Head of Governance and Property 
Services), Jamie Dixon (Head of Streetscene & Leisure 
Contracts), Susan Guinness (Head of Shared Financial 
Services), James Thomson (Principal Management 
Accountant) and Ruth Rimmington (Democratic and 
Member Services Officer) 

 
APOLOGIES:  Councillor Peter Wilson 
 
OTHER MEMBERS:  Councillors Charlie Bromilow, Margaret France, 

Paul Leadbetter, June Molyneaux, Greg Morgan, 
Mick Muncaster, Richard Toon and John Walker 

 
Four members of the public 
  

15.EC.148 Minutes of meeting Thursday, 27 August 2015 of Executive Cabinet  
 
Decision: The minutes of the meeting of the Executive Cabinet held on 27 
August 2015 be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Executive 
Leader. 
 

15.EC.149 Declarations of Any Interests  
 
There were no declarations of any interests. 
  
 

15.EC.150 Public Questions  
 
The Executive Leader reported that there had been no requests from members of the 
public to speak on any of the meeting’s agenda items. 
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15.EC.151 Wymott Bowling Club - proposal  
 
The Chair advised that this item would be considered first on the agenda as there 
were members of the public in attendance.   
  
The report of the Director of Public Protection, Streetscene and Community was 
presented by the Executive Member (Community Services), Councillor Bev Murray.  
The report sought approval for a proposal to purchase the site of the Wymott Bowling 
Club from Her Majesties Prison Service and to lease the site to the Bowling Club.  
  
The Bowling Club had successfully applied to have the site listed as a community 
asset.  The application was approved on the basis it was a valuable community 
resource in that area, providing not only club facilities for members, but also a focal 
point for the local area.  The facility was used by residents who simply come to watch 
the bowls and use the tea and coffee facilities and there was no similar provision in 
this area. 
  
Members noted that the Council would charge rent for the use of the site, but this was 
yet to be agreed.  The project supported the Council’s preferred delivery model of local 
community assets being administered by community groups. 
  
Decision: 
1.  Approval granted to the use of £55,000.00 to support the Wymott Bowling 

Club, the funds to be used to purchase the Wymott Bowling Club site and the 
remainder to be used as a grant to support improvement works. 

2.  Approval granted that Chorley Council enter into negotiation with HMP for the 
purchase of the Wymott Bowling Club site for a price of up to £50,000.00.   

3.  Approval granted for delegated authority to the Executive Member 
Community Services to agree to the purchase of the Bowling Club site for the 
price of up to £50,000.00 on terms to be agreed and recommended by the 
Head of Governance and Property. 

4.  Approval granted to a lease to the Wymott Bowling Club of the site for a 
period of 25 years, at a rent to be agreed and that there be delegated 
authority to the Head of Governance and Property to agree those terms and 
sign the lease. 

  
Reasons for recommendation(s) 
1.         This proposal supports three of the Council’s corporate priorities and retains a 

community asset in a location where there are no other similar facilities. 
2.         It supports the Council’s preferred delivery model of local community assets 

being administered by community groups. 
  
Alternative option(s) considered and rejected 

Not pursuing this proposal will lose a valuable community asset in an area that is not 
served by any alternatives. Further, this will be another bowling club lost to the 
Borough which may have an impact on other clubs who participate in the league 
competition. 
 

15.EC.152 Neighbourhood Preferred Projects - update  
 
The report of the Director of Public Protection, Streetscene and Community was 
presented by the Executive Member (Community Services), Councillor Bev Murray.  
The report updated members on the delivery of the 24 neighbourhood preferred 
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projects and the associated budget.  Overall six projects had been completed and a 
total spend of £24,500 had been approved.  Of the 24 preferred projects there were 
four still to commence and 14 were making progress. 
  
Decision: Approval granted to accept the report and the Executive Member for 
Community Services approval for budget spend as outlined in the report be 
noted. 
  
Reasons for recommendation(s) 
To ensure Executive Cabinet are updated with the delivery of the Councils 
neighbourhood preferred projects. 
  
Alternative option(s) considered and rejected 

None. 
 

15.EC.153 Review of Open Space Byelaws  
 
The report of the Director of Public Protection, Streetscene and Community was 
presented by the Executive Member (Public Protection), Councillor Paul Walmsley.  
The report sought approval to update the Council’s open space byelaws following the 
consultation to seek views regarding any changes. 
  
The byelaws relating to use of Council owned open spaces had not been reviewed 
since 2004.  In October 2014 Executive Cabinet granted approval to review the open 
space byelaws and to undertake consultation to seek views regarding any changes.  
29 consultation responses had been received.  The report set out the areas proposed 
to be changed, updated or removed by respondents together with the Council’s 
response. 
  
Members discussed the definition of designated areas, the use of drones and the 
potential for a future review of skateboard provision.   
  
Decision: Approval granted to incorporate the changes to the Council’s open 
space byelaws as detailed in the report, with an additional provision to include 
sedgeways and other such devices. 
  
Reasons for recommendation(s) 
It is over 10 years since the byelaws were reviewed and given the changes in open 
space during this period it is now appropriate to update them.  
  
Alternative option(s) considered and rejected 

Not to update the open space byelaws. 
 

15.EC.154 Exclusion of the Public and Press  
 
Decision: To exclude the press and public for the following items of business on 
the ground that it involved the likely disclosure of exempt information as 
defined in Paragraph 3 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Local Government Act 
1972. 
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15.EC.155 Business Rates Retention (also known as National Non-Domestic Rates NNDR) - 
proposed pooling arrangements for 2016/17  
 
The confidential report of the Chief Executive was presented by the Executive Member 
(Resources), Councillor Peter Wilson.  The report presented the option to join a 
Lancashire Business Rates Retention (BRR) pooling arrangement for the 2016/17 
financial year.  The report also provided an indication of the potential benefits and 
risks to be considered. 
  
Members noted that the Council could withdraw from this agreement if it wished and 
noted that other Councils might not join the agreement.   
  
Decision: Approval granted to join the proposed Lancashire Business Rates 
Pool Agreement for the 2016/17 financial year; should a due diligence review 
evidence it had the potential to be financially beneficial to the Council. 
  
Reasons for recommendation(s) 
To enable the Council to receive the maximum financial benefit from the BRR core 
funding regime in 2016/17. 
  
Alternative option(s) considered and rejected 

Not to enter into the agreement. It is recommended that the Council enters into the 
Lancashire Pooling Agreement as current forecasts indicate the Council is unlikely to 
enter into a Safety Net position within the 2016/17 financial year. 
 

15.EC.156 Waste Collection Contract Update  
 
The report of the Director of Public Protection, Streetscene and Community was 
presented by the Executive Member (Streetscene Services), Councillor Adrian Lowe.   
  
The market was competitive which meant the council would achieve better value for 
money.  
  
Decision: 
1.   Approval granted that the waste collection contract cease on 31 March 2019 

as provided for in the existing contract, and the contract savings to Veolia 
was repaid. 

2.   Approval granted for work to commence on determining how waste should 
be collected after March 2019 to include the findings of the County wide 
waste review, and how to ensure procurement of this service offered the 
Council best value for money. 

  
Reasons for recommendation(s) 
By going out to the market for 2019 the Council is likely to achieve better value for 
money for what is its largest contract. 
  
Alternative option(s) considered and rejected 

To extend the contract and go to the market in 2021. 
 
 
 
Chair Date  
 


	Minutes

